Newsletter

Date: 6th September 2021
TRINITY ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL
www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk
@TrinityRdPrim

Trinity Road
Primary School
RESPECT - ACHIEVE - BELONG

Head Teacher's Message

Dear families,

Welcome back to the start of another school year!

It has been wonderful to meet everyone, see the children enjoying arriving back at school and speaking to as many of you as possible. Thank you for such a warm and friendly welcome, I look forward to many more conversations and getting to know you all in the coming days and weeks.

This newsletter is a bit of a catch up to share events that occurred over the summer period and share some exciting things that are coming up!

Saying Goodbye

Over the holidays we unfortunately said our farewell to Mr Fleuty our site supervisor. Many of you knew him for many years and will join me in thanking him for the excellent job he did at looking after the school and the site. He will be greatly missed, and we all wish Mr. Fleuty good luck in his new role.

We also were very sorry to say goodbye to our Sports Coach Mandy Morris over the holiday period. Mandy has worked closely with our staff team, providing them with a wide range of skills in a variety of sports. We know the children will miss her as she provided sports during lessons, as well as break and lunchtime activities and clubs. We wish Mandy well in her new role and hope that we will see her through her work with the Sports Partnership in Chelmsford

Mrs Menown had changed her name and is saying goodbye to her old surname. She would like to be known as Miss. Lodge.

New Site Supervisor Role

We are currently advertising for a new site supervisor, these are big shoes to fill, yet this is very rewarding role, with training attached. If you are interested in applying for this role, or you know someone who is, then please ask them to contact the school. The role is a split shift role and subject to a full safeguarding check.

Returning to Normal

We continue to monitor the information that comes through to the school from the local council and the government about coronavirus. This week our plans to reintroduce lunches and breaktimes as they used to be pre-covid have gone well and it as wonderful to have a whole school assembly with all children and staff in the hall.

We continue to evaluate how our procedures are working to ensure everyone remains safe.

The very best prevention we are currently promoting is good hand washing and constant ventilation from open windows and doors.

I will continue to update you should we change our procedures.

A BIG Lunchtime Thank You!

This week has been full of many firsts! Some of our younger children haven't had their lunch in the hall without restrictions and with so many needing some support to understand the new procedures, we called upon our oldest children in the school to help out. They were amazing and I would like to shout out a huge THANKS to them here:

Thank you to our Year 5/6 helpers:

Sophia, Jay-Leigh, Alice, Adam, Franklin, Dylan, Jamie-Leigh, Harley

They were so fantastic that we have asked the year 5/6 team if we can have children each day on a rota so that this support continues. They were excellent role models and can be very proud of the job they did! We definitely are!

Travel Survey

Over the next coming weeks, we will be sending out a travel survey link in conjunction with the council. Please take your time to respond with your views. I want the roads around our school to be as safe as possible – please have your say.

Multi Use Games Area (MUGA)

From October half term we will be starting work on the new MUGA on the field. This is a new area and a state-of-the-art surface that can be used all year round to play sports. It is likely to take a term to complete and we are so excited to use it already. I will let you know more nearer the time.

School Clubs - Restarting

I am working with Mrs. Burrells and the staff team to look to restart clubs after October half term. We will be phasing them back in and looking to offer both sport and non-sporting clubs. Please note that the number places we offer in these clubs will be limited to start with as we are restarting these after a very long time of not being able to run anything like this. Watch this space for further information about what clubs we will be running and how to sign up to them.

The Circus Is Here!

On Wednesday 13th October the Friends Of Trinity have arranged the Circus to come to us! This is advertised on the banners at the front of the school and contact details are on these to share the show times and how you can buy tickets. Please support this event and book your tickets to join us at one of the two showings they are holding. The circus big top will be on our school field. I look forward to seeing many of you there.

The Sun Is Out!

This week is going to be a hot one, we might finally have got our summer. Please make sure your child has a hat, a water bottle and that you apply their sun cream before they arrive at school.

Have a super week everyone. We are excited that our new Reception children are starting across this week, and we welcome all the new families to our school.

Miss Outhwaite



Week 3



LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK

Bawsdey Manor Consent Form—Year 5

All letters can be found on the school website: www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk

Displays for the library

We will be creating two displays in the library this term, celebrating children reading out of school. Can you please email the school on admin@trinityroad.essex.sch.uk with photos of your child(ren) enjoying reading in the holidays. Examples of this may include, on the beach, in a tent, in the garden or sharing a book with grandparents. Children can also draw a picture if they wish. Please note, photos of your children will only be used in school.

Thank you. Mrs Lawrence and Mrs Forkings

Reception New Starters

The school nursing team have provided a video that may be helpful for those of you with children starting in Reception.

This can be accessed here: https://youtu.be/CQhtxvuxi10.

There is also information for useful contacts/support for other areas of typical child health concerns, for example head lice, bedwetting, etc.

TERM DATES * denotes new

Date	Time	Event	Information
8/09/21	5pm	Residential meeting for par- ents of yr 5 pupils	Letter sent home at the end of last term
17/09/21 *	In school time	Year 4 swimming lessons	Letter to follow
21/09/21	3.30pm— 5.30pm	Learner Conference	Letter to follow
22/09/21	4.90pm— 7.30pm	Learner Conference	Letter to follow
05/10/21 *	In school time	Individual school photos	
13/10/21	After school	Friends of Trinity Happy Circus	
25/10/21 to 29/10/21 *		Half term	

Improving School Communications with ParentMail and Our School App

Please be aware that we have two parent communications:

OurSchool App – is a communication system that we use to enable you to book Learner Conferences, pay online for school meals and trips. Please download this App on your mobile device.

On this App you are also able to view the school calendar at the touch of a button.



Parentmail App – is a communication system that we use purely for emailing parents. By downloading this App, any emails that are sent by the school will show directly in here, rather than being mixed in with your outlook/gmail inbox.



Please download both Apps in order to keep yourself updated